

Magherafelt Controlled Primary School 32 Castledawson Road Magherafelt BT45 6PA

Tel: 028 7963 2822 Fax: 028 7930 1957 Acting Principal:
Mrs D Doherty B Ed Hons M Ed PQH NI

**Chairman Board of Governors:** Rev Dr J Curry

15th December 2020

Dear Parents,

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your help and cooperation this term. It has been a very unique time for us all in general and school life has certainly seen many changes. Our children have, as usual, been wonderful and have adapted so well to everything asked of them.

We are so disappointed we are unable to hold our Nativity play and Carol Service this year. However, the children and staff have been working extremely hard to bring you some virtual performances. These have been published on our school website. I hope you enjoy them as much as I did!

We are looking forward to see everyone back on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> January. The existing arrangements for drop-off and pick-up will still be in place. **Please note, there will be no school meals on this date so all children will require a packed lunch**. The school bus will be running as normal.

On behalf of all the staff I wish you a very happy and peaceful Christmas and New Year.

Kind regards

Denise Doberty